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SUPPLEMENTARY EXPLANATORY MEMORANDUM

HOUSING ASSISTANCE AMENDMENTBILL 1993

OUTLINE

The amended Bill would amend the Principal Act to permit
Commonwealth funding in circumstances where a State has been,
or will be, unable to meet obligations under the
Commonwealth-State Housing Agreement to match the balance of
untied grants from the value of home loans made under home
purchase assistance programs.

FINANC1a IMPACT

The addition of a new subsection 15(1k) and the new section
l5A will not result in any additional Commonwealth outlays.
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HOUSINGASSISTANCE AMENDMENTBILL 1993

NOTES ON AMENDMENTS

Clause 4 - Grants to be matched by State

This clause amends section 15 of the Principal Act by
inserting a new subsection l5(2A). This addit:on will enable
the Commonwealth Minister to authorise the fuL level of
untied grants to a particular State in 1994-95 even if the
Minister cannot ensure that the State can meet the balance of
its matching obligation from the value of home loans provided
through its home purchase assistance programs -+ n accordance
with paragraph 13(2)(b) of the Commonwealth-St~te Housing
Agreement.

Clause 5 - Grants to be matched by State - exci ption

This clause provides for the insertion of a ne~ section lSA

after section 15.

Section lSA will enable the Minister to determ ne that a
State has met its obligation to match the balaice of untied
assistance from the value of home loans providt d through home
purchase assistance programs made in a grant y~ar where that
State has not been able to meet the level requ red. Such
determination will only be made where the Mini: ter, after
consultation with the relevant State Minister! and having
regard to the extent to which assistance provi~ ed by the
State reflects the principles set out in Recit 1 (D)! is
satisfied that the State is unable to match th balance of
untied assistance from the value of home loans made. This
provision is applicable only in the fifth and ixth grants
years, that is 1993-94 and 1994-95.

The State Minister must agree in writing to th determination
being made. The determination must be tabled n each House
of the Parliament within 15 sitting days.
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